PART 1
ITEM NO. 4

REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF MARKETING & COMMUNICATIONS



To the Lowry Committee 

Tuesday 22nd August 2006


TITLE: 
Service Level Agreement re Lowry usage and management arrangements



RECOMMENDATIONS:  That the arrangements as outlined be approved


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: Under a Service Level Agreement (SLA), Salford City Council are entitled to a number of discounted uses of the Lowry, and to a discount on any further corporate bookings.  New management arrangements are proposed to ensure that the Council maximises use of the Lowry as anticipated under the SLA.



BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS

 (Available for public inspection)           None


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:  Risk of benefits identified under SLA not being realised of new management arrangements are not put in place, resulting in the Council not taking advantage of available discounts.



SOURCE OF FUNDING:  No additional funding required



COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS
  Provided by:  
2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS
  Provided by:  
PROPERTY:  

HUMAN RESOURCES:  



CONTACT OFFICER:
Susan Wildman (x 2550)



WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):  All Wards



KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:  None



DETAILS:

The Director of Marketing and Communications was recently approached with a view to the Marketing and Communications Division taking on arrangements regarding reduced fee usage of the Lowry.   The aim of this is to ensure that Salford City Council maximises its entitlement to free and reduced fee usage of the Lowry under the existing Service Level Agreement (SLA).

This would mean the Marketing and Communications Division undertaking several actions:

· Ensuring that bookings are made in accordance with the SLA to ensure that Salford City Council qualifies for its four half-rate uses of the Quays Theatre on dates in July and November of each year [dates to be agreed in advance].

· Liaising with Directorates to ensure that they are aware of the entitlement and that the eight half-rate uses a year are taken up.

· Ensuring take-up of the annual gala event.

· Keeping a record of all bookings made under the SLA, in order to maximise use of the entitlement to a 20% reduction on standard facility fees for corporate events.

· Ensuring that staff within the Council are aware of the discount provision within the SLA.

It should be stressed that the Marketing and Communications Division will NOT be taking responsibility for making bookings; this will be a task for Directorates in liaison with the Lowry.   The Marketing and Communications Division will, however, advise on discount use and will keep a central record of usage in order to provide an account of how the SLA is working.

In relation to the report on the Agreement, it is recommended that the Performing Arts Service liaise with the Marketing and Communications Division in order to ensure that the discounted use of the Quays Theatre is maximised.    It is assumed that the Performing Arts Service would wish to take all eight available dates; if this is not the case, the Marketing and Communications Division may be best placed to ensure that maximum use is made of the Quays Theatre at the discounted rate.

RECOMMENDATION: That the management arrangements outlined above be approved.
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